
From: Danny Varat
To: Catherine McNicollCatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov

Lily CogdillLilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov
Broome, Darryldbroome@aging.sc.gov
Brandon Landrum - SLED (blandrum@sled.sc.gov)blandrum@sled.sc.gov

Date: 8/22/2017 8:37:29 AM
Subject: Thursday

​The first meeting on Thursday is at MP PD at 9am. Chief Carl Ritchie is the POC at 843-534-6505. That should 
last about 90 minutes

We need to be at Charleston Co Sherrif's Dept at 11:15-11:30 to see Chief Cannon 843-670-1231. The plan is 
to go to lunch with him and then visit with his staff and talk about seniors and opioids.

Both events will be private with other law enforcement in attendance.

We are trying to put together some other meetings, and I'll pass them along when we do.
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